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City of Sherrill 
377 Sherrill Road

Sherrill, New York 13461

Telephone:  (315) 363-2440

Fax:  (315) 363-0031

www.sherrillny.org 
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Notes and News from “The Hall”
-City Commission meetings are at City Hall in the City Court room on the 2nd and 4th Monday of every month at 7pm.  The schedule may fluctuate during June, July and August.  Contact City Hall or check the city website for the updated summer schedule.  

-After the November election, the City Commission remains with the same five commissioners.  On January 13 the City Commission will hold their bi-annual organizational meeting.  The current City Commission is comprised of the following individuals:

            William Vineall, Mayor            
361-5375

            Jeffrey Gilbert, Deputy Mayor
363-9654

            Michael Hennessy
              363-0307

            Patrick Hubbard                            363-3379

            Jason Merrill                                  361-5242

-The 2014 City budget was passed at the December 9th public hearing.  The tax rate increased from $7.02 to $7.13 per $1,000 of assessment, the first increase in seven years.   Tax bills will be mailed out the first of March and are due March 31 without penalty.  Additionally the water and sewer rates remained the same with no increase from 2013.  The City will continue to look into the future and explore all options to continue to provide current public services that residents have become accustomed to while working within the Property Tax Cap guidelines.

-City Planning Board meetings are at City Hall on the 3rd Monday of each month at 7pm.

-The Sherrill Power & Light’s Utility Board meets the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month at 3:30pm at City Hall.
-The Sherrill-Kenwood Water District’s Board meets at City Hall on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 8:30am.

Traffic Lights
The City has conducted two traffic studies to determine if the traffic lights at the intersections of Sherrill Road at Noyes and Sherrill Road at Hamilton Ave continue to be warranted.  The results indicate that the traffic lights at both intersections can be replaced with stop signs.  The City will have a meeting to discuss possible actions after the final reports are received sometime in early 2014.  The meeting will be announced on the City’s website.  In the meantime please contact the City Manager to express your thoughts about these possible changes.  
New  Memorial Bench In Place
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A new memorial bench is in place at Reilly-Mumford Park to replace the one destroyed by vandals last May.  Rich McLaughlin, Committee Chairman, would like to thank everyone who made this possible- the Old Sherrill School students who responded with their generosity, the concerned citizens of Sherrill for their donations, the VVS School system for their generous contribution, the City of Sherrill- Bob Comis, Mayor Vineall, Mike Holmes, all of the City Commissioners, and Gary Onyan and the DPW employees who did such a fine job preparing the site.  Additionally thanks goes out to the people at Pexton Memorial Company in Canastota for their offer to sell us the new bench at a reduced cost.  This was a joint effort and shows the spirit of this fine community. Rich extends a heartfelt thanks to everyone on behalf of the School committee.   

Public Works Reminders
- Residents are asked to note the following 2014 date changes for garbage pick-up.
Normal Pick-up date

New Pick-up date
2/17 (Monday)


2/18 (Tuesday)
5/26 (Monday)


5/27 (Tuesday)
7/4 (Friday) 


*remains the same
9/1 (Monday)


9/2 (Tuesday)
Additionally, garbage pick-up in the Village of Vernon changes from Thursdays to Tuesdays on the following dates- November 27 changes to November 25, December 25 changes to December 23, January 1 changes to December 30.
-In the wintertime please do not place garbage cans or recyclables in the sidewalk because it interferes with sidewalk clearing.  The best place to put your containers is at the edge of your driveway between the sidewalk and the road. 
-Plastics- The following empty and rinsed out plastics (with and without recycling number code) should be placed in your recycling container loosely with no plastic bags, string or twine: beverage bottles and jugs, dairy product containers, drink cups, baked goods containers, condiment bottles and soap bottles.  Lids should be left on recyclable containers.   Styrofoam, plastic bags, prescription medicine bottles, plates and tableware, motor oil bottles, clothes hangers, furniture, needles & syringes, six pack holders, snack bags, toys, straws, wrappers, plexiglass and pesticides are not accepted for recycling.  
-The City Transfer Station is open on Saturdays, 8am-1pm until the spring.  The city also plans a curbside white goods pickup this spring.  Watch in the next city newsletter for more details.
EWaste
 Did Santa leave new electronics under your tree?  Now is the perfect time to get rid of old electronic equipment at Lojo Technology, 327 Farrier Ave, Oneida, Monday-Thursday 7:30am-5pm or Saturday 9am-1pm.  Call 363-3014 for more information.

Police Department Reminders
-Phone Numbers- Please note the following phone numbers and be sure to call the correct number to ensure efficient communication and response.
-For emergencies call 911.

-To file a complaint, police report or if you have a police related question you’d like to speak to an officer about call 363-3200.

-To leave a message for an officer on an existing case or to leave information if you are going on vacation call 363-6221.  

-Please do not call City Hall about police matters.  

-Please let the police know if you are going on vacation so you can be added to their premises check list.

-There is no overnight parking on city streets, November 1-April 30, 2-7am.
-Studded tires are allowed October 15-May 1.

-There are various scams in which callers say they need your personal or financial information in order to provide a service.  Do not give out information without knowing who you are talking to.
Department of Motor Vehicles and County Clerk at City Hall, 4th Wednesday of each month, 10am-2pm
You are encouraged to use the satellite office which offers services including car, snowmobile and boat registrations and renewals, driver’s license renewals, and license plate services.  A representative from the Oneida County Clerk’s office is available for other services such as passports and Veterans ID cards.  Please note the following 2014 satellite office dates- January 22, February 26, March 26, April 23, May 28, June 25, July 23, August 27, September 24, October 22 and November 26. Stop by or call 790-8388 with questions.

Summer Employment

Anyone interested in working as a lifeguard or at the Summer Playground program is reminded to apply early.  Please visit www.sherrillny.org or stop by City Hall for an application form.
Community Activity Center Programs and Events

139 East Hamilton Ave, Sherrill, 363-6525

Mondays
-Bone Builders- Strength Training for the Older Adult, 9am, Contact Polly 853-6258. $1.50/class
-Fiber Fans- Join this group, 5:30-8pm for knitting, crocheting, felting, weaving, spinning, etc.  Contact
Antony- doanart@gmail.com.

Tuesdays
-Community Fine Arts Guild- Join this group of artists 9am-12pm to paint, work together, share ideas, and to have the opportunity for critique, if desired.

-Zumba- Tuesdays 7-8pm *Please note that classes will resume in January but the date has not been scheduled- Contact Sue Crawford, 368-4654 for details.  

 Wednesdays
-Oneida County Office for the Aging- On the first Wednesday of every month, August-May, at 11am a representative from the office is at the CAC and is able to provide people ages 60 and over, and people of any age with disabilities, with many services. *Please note that HEAP applications are available.  If you would like more information or would like to set up an appointment for a representative from the Office for the Aging to meet with you about HEAP please contact Emily Comito, 768-3623.  **Please also note that in January the Office for the Aging will be at the CAC on January 8 instead of January 1.

-Oneida Limited Retirement Club- Join this group open to all retirees of Oneida Limited and their spouses the first Wednesday of each month at the CAC at 11:30am.  Please contact Jeane McQuade-Tudman, 363-1804, with any questions.

-CAC Craft and Chat Group- Join this group the first, third and fifth Wednesday of each month, 11am-1pm, to knit, sew, or create any other craft.  Buy lunch at the CAC or bring your own.

-Yoga Classes- Wednesdays 6:30-7:30pm, Contact Nicole Hayman-Sherman, 865-5268 for more information. 

Thursdays
-Rescue Me K-9 Dog Rescue Dog Socialization Classes- Come to these free classes for anybody who wants to bring their dog.  Donations are accepted. Thursdays 6-7pm, Please contact Debbie Martin, 829-3454 with any questions.

Daily Programs 
-Walking in the gym- This is a self-monitored program open to all, weekday mornings 8-9:30am.

 -Kids Play Time- Monday-Friday, 9:30am-12pm- Come join this self-monitored program for parents to bring their children, ages 5 and younger, for indoor play in the gym.  Children must be supervised by an adult.

Other Programs
-Oneida County Living Healthy Workshops- These workshops bring people with chronic diseases, family members, and caregivers together to learn healthier ways to live and provide tools to manage symptoms, work with health care professionals and more.   If interested, please contact Carol Nettleton, 768-3632.

-Bowling Hours-  Wednesdays 11am-2pm, Fridays 6pm-11pm or 9:15-11pm (because of a league every other Friday), Saturdays 1-5pm and 9:15-11pm, Sundays 12-5pm- Please call for information about additional hours on school half days, holidays and snow days.

Community Activity Center Programs Continued
 -Open Gym- The gym at the CAC can be used for basketball.  Fees are:  $3 per person for ½ court use, one hour maximum or $24 for full court use, 8 people minimum, one hour maximum.  Sherrill residents must sign out basketballs.  Children 15 and under must be supervised by a parent or guardian.  Please call for more details and availability.

-Birthday Parties and Events- Have a bowling birthday party or another event at the CAC!  Call for more details!

-Programs, Groups, Classes and Events- If you are interested in teaching a class or holding an event at the CAC please call for more information. 

American Legion Post 230 Events

-Upcoming All You Can Eat Brunches, 9am-12:30pm

-January 26, sponsored by Legion Bowlers

-February 9 sponsored by SAL

-March 16 sponsored by Legion Baseball Team

-April 13 sponsored by Post

-May 11 sponsored by Honor Guard

-June 15 sponsored by Auxiliary

 -Fish Fry- Fridays- February 21-April 18 and Ash Wednesday March 5, 5-8pm

-Legion Birthday Dinner March 22- Cocktails at 6pm, Dinner at 7pm, Current members and guests welcome

-Kids Easter Party April 19, 1-3pm 

-Kids Fishing Derby May 17, Sign-Ups at 11am, Fishing 12-1:30pm.  For more information call Ron and Carrie Belcher, 363-5813.

From the Fire Department

-Pancake Breakfast- February 2, 7-11am at the fire house- Pancakes, sausage, bacon, toast and beverages will be served!

-100th Anniversary- 2014 is the 100th anniversary of the fire department!  The fire department is looking for old photos, artifacts and articles about the fire department.  Please contact the department if you have any.  Look for details about an anniversary celebration coming soon!

-Fire Hydrants-  It’s that time of year again and the wintry weather has arrived.  We would like to remind all Sherrill residents to please think about clearing all snow from around the hydrants when you are doing your snow removal.  This could save firefighters precious minutes if a structure fire should occur.  Remember- the house you save could be your own.  

-Chimneys and Detectors- The winter season is also the time when chimney fires become problematic.  Please take the time to have your chimney inspected or cleaned to ensure a safe and enjoyable heating season.  Please do not burn garbage or paper products in your wood-burning fireplace as this may increase the chance of a chimney fire.  Residents may also want to take the time to clean smoke and CO detectors.  Build-up of dust tends to set off these alarms from time to time, creating unwanted stress or anxiety to the homeowner.

-The following article was included in the Fall newsletter.  Numerous residents have reported that their dehumidifiers were included in this recall.  If you have not checked yours, please do.  

 The Consumer Product Safety Commission has issued a recall of 12 brands of dehumidifiers due to a serious burn and fire hazard.  More than $2 million in property damage has been reported from fires originating from these dehumidifiers.  The dehumidifiers were sold at Home Depot, Lowes, Sears, Amazon and other retailers.  Follow this link to see the CPSC recall:

http://www.cpsc.gov/en/Recalls/2013/Gree-Recalls-12-Brands-of-Dehumidifiers/
Sherrill Food Pantry Moves To Vernon
    As of January 1, 2014 the Sherrill Food Pantry will be officially merged with the Holy Family Food Pantry on Peterboro St. in Vernon and will become The Ecumenical Food Pantry at Holy Family Church. This transition was made possible when, in consultation with the pastors of all the Sherrill churches, Fr. Bill Mesmer, pastor to both the congregations of Holy Family and St. Helena's in Sherrill was able to offer space and personnel at the church in Vernon.  
    We, at Gethsemane Episcopal Church, have been privileged to house the pantry for almost 20 years.  This has been a ministry we embraced with enthusiasm and a sense of its ecumenical scope. We have received donations from churches, school organizations, civic groups, the Sherrill-Kenwood Benevolent Society and the Community Chest as well as from numerous individuals. The Boy Scout and Post Office collections have filled our shelves repeatedly over the years and money raised through the CROP walks has arrived in time for the holidays.  

    Our volunteers have come from each of the churches.   Special recognition needs to be given to the following volunteers: Dorothy Ray and her late husband, Reg, Linda Bushnell, Jim and Lori Anderson, Liz and Tom Myers, Cindy Smith, Cindy Gyorgy, Shirley Ludwikowski, Carol Cramer, Rachel English, Mary Jeanne Bialas, Dave Ackerman and our relentless bargain hunters, Sharon Davis and Lois Seamons. We also want to recognize our Methodist friends who trudged across the street with their shopping cart filled with donations: Bob and Lottie Parker and Tom and Leneta Planck. 

    But, sadly, the need for assistance has outgrown our space and resources. The Holy Family Food Pantry, under the direction of Duffy Geary, has also been serving residents of the VVS School District for many years.  Their membership in the Food Bank of Central New York enables them to receive large amounts of packaged and fresh food monthly.  Coupled with generous donations from both communities, those in need will be able to receive a far greater amount of food than possible through our local pantry alone. 

     The residents of the City of Sherrill will be able to continue to use the Food Pantry in its “new-to-us” location.  And we anticipate that Sherrill residents and organizations will continue to support the Food Pantry.  Donations can be taken directly to Holy Family or dropped off at St. Helena's Church where the volunteers will ensure they are delivered to their sister parish. 

    Peace and blessings,

    The Rev. Beverly Messenger-Harris, Rector,    

    Gethsemane Episcopal Church

    Amy Hart, Parish Administrator 
Boy Scout News
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For his Eagle Scout Project, Tim Beal constructed a kickboard at Robertson Park in Sherrill.  Boy Scout Troop 30 raised almost $1,200 from a can and bottle drive to help fund the project and Tim had some volunteer help constructing the kickboard.   The City of Sherrill pitched in by digging holes and setting power poles in the ground.  Tim has played soccer for years and hopes the kickboard will get a lot of use!  

Sherrill Kenwood Community Chest
The Sherrill Kenwood Community Chest would like to thank residents and local businesses for their generosity and support of the 2013-2014 fund drive.  All proceeds raised will be distributed to help local programs that directly affect our community.  This would not be possible without your support.
Sherrill Post Office Hours

The post office is open Monday-Friday- 8:45-11:45am & 1:45-4:45pm, and Saturday- 9am-12pm.  Please call the post office with any questions- 363-2670.  Please note the Oneida post office is open Monday-Friday 8:30am-5pm and Saturday 9am-12pm.

 Letters to Sherrill
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Alexander Wright created Letters to Sherrill to showcase the beauty and history of Sherrill. Fresh off of a creative conference in Dallas, TX, he found himself in an "inspiration high" with a yearning to produce something not on the computer. As a web and graphic designer by trade he finds himself spending numerous hours a day in front of a computer screen but the conference encouraged people to get away from the screen and to find inspiration in the world.  It didn't take long before the answer to what to create was staring him in the face- Sherrill. This beautiful city, filled with wondrous nature and the friendliest of people, was his inspiration. He set out to capture the beauty of Sherrill and to tell a story with its history. The alphabet came to mind, as it represents beginnings of learning and speech.  Alexander and his family walk through Sherrill quite often, yet as most of us do, often miss the nuances of its beauty and personality. This project opened his eyes to how wonderful it is to be a part of such an amazing city. He hopes this project is an inspiration to residents, if only to find your own true inspiration and to appreciate the beautiful city in which we live.
Sherrill Merchants Association News

-Thank you to everyone who was part of the Christmas tree lighting!  It was a wonderful night and the Merchants Association is already planning for next year!

-Congratulations to Colleen Lamb for winning the grand prize from the Sherrill Merchants Association Holiday Passport shopping event!

-The following officers were elected for 2014- President- Vicki Andrews, Vice President- Pete Burns, Secretary- Sara Getman, Treasurer- Cindy Lindaur

-Look for details about the Merchants Association Spring Event coming soon!  
Oneida Community Mansion House
 The Oneida Community Mansion House was the home of the 19th century utopian Oneida Community.  Today, the building houses a living museum with permanent and changing exhibitions, residential apartments, overnight lodging, banquet and meeting space and a gift shop with hand crafted items.  Guided tours are available Wednesday-Saturday at 10am and 2pm for a nominal fee.  For information call 363-0745 or visit www.oneidacommunity.org. 

The Lakeview Restaurant and Bar 
at the Oneida Community Golf Club
Under new management of Creative Chefs Catering, owned and operated by Chef Matt Barone, Lakeview Restaurant is open to the public for winter hours, Wednesday-Saturday 11:30am-9pm.  The restaurant offers a full lunch and dinner menu each day with an “All You Can Eat” Pasta Night on Wednesdays and Happy Hour from 5-7pm Thursday and Friday nights.  Full service onsite and offsite catering is also available for parties and corporate events.  Find them on Facebook- “Creative Chefs Catering at Lakeview Restaurant and Bar” for information on upcoming winter events and community fundraising opportunities.
Welcome Kenwood Kakes and Confections!
Welcome to Kenwood Kakes and Confections located in the Skinner Block, 620 Sherrill Road.  Stop by the shop to pick up fun old fashioned candies, fudge, and assorted confections.  Cakes can also be ordered for all occasions.  The shop is open Tuesday-Saturday 10am-5pm.  Kids are welcome!  Stop by, call 280-4369 or visit www.kenwoodkakes.net for more information!
Sherrill-Kenwood Free Library
Stop by, pick up a copy of our newsletter, visit our website, www.sherrillkenwoodlibrary.org or call 
363-5980 for more information! 

Thank you for your support!  Do you know how your library is funded?  The Sherrill-Kenwood Free Library receives funding from the City of Sherrill, the Town of Vernon, and Oneida County.  In spite of their generosity and continued support, their contributions only account for approximately 54% of the library’s budget.  The rest is up to us, through our savings, endowments and grants, and up to you- our patrons- through your generous donations and support of our fundraising efforts.    We offer our sincere thanks to everyone who supported the library in 2013.  Your generosity allowed us to purchase 73 books for the library and offset the cost of 13 squares of our new carpet!  Your support is critical to ensuring our ability to continue to serve the community.  Again this year we will be asking for donations towards the purchase of books for the library.  These $25 donations will be recognized by a bookplate identifying the book as one “Donated by the Patrons of the Sherrill-Kenwood Free Library”.  Call or stop by the library for more information or to donate!  If you would like to make a general donation, or would like more information about library funding, contact Jennifer Milligan at 363-5980. 

Good News at the Library!  Good things are happening at the library due to the tremendous support of the Friends of the Library and The Community Foundation of Herkimer & Oneida Counties! The Friends of the Library have provided a new PC for public use and three new tables for the community room!  The library has also been awarded a grant from The Community Foundation of Herkimer & Oneida Counties in the amount of $5,254 for more new computers, upgraded security, and new carpeting in our meeting rooms downstairs. The grant is made possible by The Community Foundation of Herkimer & Oneida Counties, Inc., the Daniel Crouse & Katherine O. Adams Fund, and the Albert E. Trask, Jr. Memorial Fund.  We are so grateful for the continued support of these organizations!

Winter Watercolor Class- Join this eight-week class which meets on Thursdays from 6:30-9:30pm starting January 9th- The primary focus will be on landscape painting, but florals and the use of pen and ink in combination with watercolor may be explored as well.  Fee- $80, Please contact Laura Diddle, 363-2150 for more information.
How to Download eBooks & Audiobooks Course

January 27, 5:30 pm- The course walks participants through the simple steps of downloading eBooks and Audiobooks to a computer, e-reader, or other mobile device. Participants may bring their laptop, e-reader, or other mobile device to the session. Space is limited, so please call the library today to register!
Google Apps February 10, 5:30 pm- The library has two new Google Chromebox computers and they are perfect for getting online and for using Google Apps!  What are Google Apps?  They’re free online programs for creating and sharing documents, spreadsheets, presentations, calendars, and more (like Microsoft Office only free)!  

You can bring your own laptop to the class or one will be provided.  Please call the library today to register.

Family Movie Night featuring The Lone Ranger, January 8, 5pm- Hear Tonto’s side of the story and eat popcorn! 
Family Movie Night featuring Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs 2, January 29, 6pm- What will Flint invent now?  Popcorn will be provided.  Check back at the library for more movies this winter including The Book Thief, Catching Fire, Frozen and more!

February Book Discussion, February 5, 6:30pm- The book for February’s discussion will be The Adventures of Huckleberry Finn by Mark Twain.  Copies of the book will be available at the library and everyone is welcome so stop by for some dessert and interesting conversation!

Lego Day, January 18, February 1, and March 8, 11am-

Stop by the library and get creative building with our large selection of Legos and Duplos!  Check back at the library for more Lego days later in the year!

“Turn it Off” Game Day, January 25, February 22, and March 22, 11am- Come to the library and match up with opponents using one of our board games, or bring your own! Check back for more game days later in the year!

Sleepytime Stories, January 16, February 6, and March 13, 7pm- Come in your jammies, bring your pillow, your blanket, and your favorite stuffed animal!  Join Miss Jen for some fun stories and cookies and milk!

Saturday Morning Cartoons, January 11, February 15, and March 15, 10am- Stop by the library to watch some classic cartoons and have some breakfast.  PJs welcome!  

The Harried Housewife, February 8, 11am- Cynthia O’Connor O’Hara, aka The Harried Housewife (http://www.theharriedhousewife.com/), will provide practical ideas to help make cooking and entertaining fun and easy. Handouts will be available and a question and answer period will be included.  Copies of her cookbook will be available for purchase and autograph.

Winter Break Fun!  

Tuesday, February 18, 11am- Creation Lab- There will be tons of creative things happening at the library!  Crafts, Legos, Play-Doh, and more!  Pictures of your wonderful creations will be put up on our Facebook site, so come show us what you can do!

 
Wednesday, February 19, 1pm- Monster Movie Marathon!  We will be showing the movies Monsters University and Monsters, Inc for a roaring good time!  Snacks will be provided.
Thursday, February 20, 11am- Snow Fest!  We will be building snowmen on the lawn of the library!  We will have a variety of supplies for building, but bring your own if you have them!  In the event that the weather does not cooperate, we will have activities inside.  

Friday, February 21, 1pm- Dr. Seuss is on the Loose! 

We will be showing the movies Horton Hears a Who and The Lorax!  Snacks will be provided.

Ukrainian Egg Decorating Class Saturday, March 29, 10am-2pm- Linda Evans will be providing this course on Ukrainian Egg Decorating again this year!  The cost of the class is $25 and all materials are supplied.  Bring a lunch.  Dessert and coffee/tea will be provided.  Limited space is available, so sign up at the library!  The $25 fee is due at the library by March 25.
Poetry Contest- In celebration of National Poetry Month, the library will be holding its 2nd annual poetry contest.  Entries will be accepted in three categories, through grade 6, grades 7-12, and adult. Stop by for a complete listing of rules and an entry form.  Contest entries are due at the library by March 28.  Winners will be announced at an award ceremony to be held in April.
April Book Discussion, April 2, 6:30pm- Check back at the library for April’s selection!

Photography Contest- Get out your cameras!  The library will be holding its 2nd annual photography contest with entries due to the library by August 29.  Entries will be accepted in three categories, through grade 6, grades 7-12, and adult and must be no larger than 5x7 and ready for hanging. Stop by for a listing of rules and an entry form.  The entries will be on display during September with winners being determined by popular vote.  Winners will be announced in October.
Family Story Hour, Tuesdays, 11am- Join Miss Mary and Miss Carol for this story time for pre-school children and their caregivers.  This program includes songs, stories, crafts and more!

Winter Hours- We will be closed the following dates this winter: January 20: Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, February 17: Presidents Day, April 18-20: Easter
Friends of the Library Meetings, January 15, February 26, and March 26, 6:30pm- If you are interested in helping out the library, please consider joining our Friends of the Library group.  All are welcome!
Sherrill Garden Club News
The Sherrill Garden Club meets in the conference room of the Sherrill library at 7pm.  Upcoming Meetings- 
 -January 7, 2014 Mike Mahanna, our guest speaker, will      share a powerpoint presentation on types of flowering trees and shrubs that grow well in our area along with the type of soil, watering and care that they need. 
-February 5, 2014 Bruce Mero will explain what plants grow well in shady areas as well as the importance of matching plants with growing conditions which permit them to thrive.  
-March 4, 2014 Rosanne Loparco, a master gardener, will present a program on designing a garden with perennials such as daylilies, hosta, iris and factoring in best location for the garden and the type of soil. Visitors are always welcomed to come and learn along with us. 
-April 1, 2014- Annual Spring Banquet at 6pm held at a local restaurant TBA.    
Assessor’s News

March 1, 2014 is the deadline this year for filing certain property tax exemption applications with the Assessor’s office.  Many exemptions do not automatically renew each year.  Two of these are the Senior Citizen’s exemption and the Enhanced STAR exemption, which both require annual renewal applications and proof of qualifying income levels.

The Senior Citizen’s exemption, with far lower income limits than the Enhanced STAR exemption, is normally based on the previous year’s income.  Therefore, if you are interested in the Senior Citizen’s exemption, you must provide proof of your 2012 income.  Form SS 1099 (Social Security) is one of the documents, in addition to tax returns, often needed to prove your income level.  Please remember to bring in receipts for your out-of-pocket unreimbursed medical and prescription expenses.  They are used to reduce your income.  Allowed and unreimbursed out-of-pocket expenses include dental, health insurance premium payments, eyeglasses, hearing aids and others as defined by the Internal Revenue Service. 

Enhanced STAR ONLY qualification is based upon age 65 ANYTIME IN 2014 and 2012 income.  Those applying for a new or renewed Enhanced STAR exemption may elect to participate in a voluntary program whereby the Assessor’s office is automatically notified in future years by the State regarding the income eligibility of the applicant(s).  This “automatic” process is only useful for those filing New York State income tax returns.  Applications for the so-called “Income Verification Program” are available at the Assessor’s office.  This “automatic” process cannot be used for any other income-related exemption application such as and including the Senior Citizen’s exemption application.

The Basic STAR property tax exemption, although very easy to qualify for (no income limit for instance), must be applied for, although renewal is not necessary.  If you have recently purchased a residence in Sherrill or have not previously applied for the Basic STAR exemption, you may qualify for this significant property tax exemption designed to lower your school tax bill.  The residence MUST be your primary residence to qualify for Basic STAR.

Bob Comis, Assessor for the City of Sherrill, has established the following dates and times to process exemptions by the March 1st deadline:  January 30, 31 and February 5, 6, 13, 14, 20, 21, 26, 27, & 28 from 9am-12pm ; There are times this schedule may change.  Changes, if needed will be posted on the City’s website. www.sherrillny.org.  In addition, he is at Sherrill City Hall Monday through Friday and would be available for an appointment if that were more convenient for you. Contact Bob at City Hall, 363-2440.

For those property owners considering construction this upcoming year, you are welcome to meet with Bob and discuss the potential change to your City assessed value.

For your convenience, the Town of Vernon Assessor’s Office, located in the Town Hall in Vernon (next to the elementary school) welcomes inquiries and visits from all town property owners, residents, and taxpayers (including those in Sherrill). Sherrill residents can receive some of the same services that they receive from the Sherrill Assessor’s Office at the Vernon Assessor’s office, including assistance relating to exemption applications.  The Vernon Assessor’s hours are Monday & Thursday from 9am - 2pm through the month of February.  Frank Laguzza is the Chairman of the Town of Vernon Board of Assessors.  You may contact him at 829-2587.
City of Sherrill Newsletter

377 Sherrill Road

Sherrill, New York 13461

Upcoming Events
Rabies Clinic- Look for details about the Oneida County Health Department’s rabies clinic at the CAC this spring.  The clinic will probably be held in early March.
Bicycle Day and Auction- The City will hold a bike auction this spring at the CAC!  Look for details soon!  
Wing Ding-  Sample wings and vote for your favorites!  The Sherrill Rotary is planning this event which will include contests and fun activities for all.  Mark your calendars for February 22 and look for details soon!
Spring Craft Show- April 5 9am-3pm, Shop for crafts- food will be available for purchase!  Contact Janet Price, 697-7390 for information about how to be a vendor.
Adult Spring Singles Bowling Tournament- April 10-12 Stop by, or call the CAC for details.
Adult Spring Bowling League- Tentative Meeting Date- April 15 at 6pm- Stop by or call the CAC for details.
Easter Egg Hunt- Friday April 18 at 10am on the CAC Lawn- Come have fun and hunt for eggs!

Spring Playground Program- Look for details soon about activities at the CAC for kids who attend E.A. McAllister Elementary School during the April school vacation.
Bus Trips- Thanks to all who joined us for the trip to Lights on the Lake.  It was a lot of fun!  Please look for information about a trip this spring coming soon!

-Fireworks-  Mark your calendars for the annual City of Sherrill fireworks display Saturday July 26, 2014!

Website, Email List and Facebook

 Please check www.sherrillny.org for news and up-to-date information, sign up for our email list to receive information about city happenings, and “like” our City of Sherrill Facebook page!  
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